
 

 
 

PARKING AND TRAFFIC COMMISSION 
STAFF REPORT 

 

MEETING DATE: April 16, 2024 

TO: Parking and Traffic Commissioners 

FROM: Carlye Buchholz, PE, PLS, City Engineer 

SUBJECT: Parking for Employees in Residential Areas 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

The business (Tuolumne River Trust) meets current requirements for providing employee parking, and 
no action is recommended. Consider performing a parking study of the Downtown area to establish 
residential permit parking districts. 

BACKGROUND 

The Tuolumne River Trust is occupying a building on W. Jackson Street. This building currently has five 
(5) designated parking stalls. However, the business has more employees than available parking 
spaces, and the overflow of employees from Tuolumne River Trust have begun parking on the 
residential streets. There have been instances where the employee parking has blocked residents’ 
paths to their doors and driveways.  

DISCUSSION 

As it pertains to the Tuolumne River Trust building, the City of Sonora Municipal Code Section 
17.42.060 Number; Parking Stalls states that the number of required parking stalls be determined as 
“One per two hundred gross square feet of floor area.” Per our research, this building has a gross area 
of 1,120 square feet. Therefore, five (5) parking stalls is adequate for this business per City of Sonora 
Municipal code. 

I encourage the Parking and Traffic Commission to consider authorizing a parking study of the 
downtown area to explore establishing residential permit parking districts. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

There is no fiscal impact at this time. However, should the Parking and Traffic Commission authorize a 
parking study, the estimated cost of that work is between $150,000 and $200,000. 

ATTACHMENTS 

Parking and Traffic Commission Request  




